
Dear Parents,
I hope this message finds you well as we embark on a new
academic year at Guthrie Street. The first week has been both
invigorating and challenging, filled with the excitement of new
beginnings and the acknowledgment of the difficulties we face as a
close-knit community.
As we settle into the rhythm of the school year, I want to take a
moment to reflect on the challenges we encountered over the
holiday period. It was with a heavy heart and tears in my eyes that I
shared the news of the passing of one of our beloved teachers, Mrs
Veysey. Her dedication to our students and passion for teaching
touched the lives of many in our school community over 24 years.
This loss has undoubtedly left a void in our hearts and in our
school, and the impact is felt by students, parents, and staff alike. As we mourn the passing of our
colleague and friend, it is important for us to come together as a community to support one
another during this difficult time. Grieving is a personal journey, but the strength of our community
lies in our ability to offer comfort and understanding to those in need.
In the face of such challenges, it is crucial that we prioritise open communication and empathy.
We have support available at school for anyone who may be grappling with the emotional toll of
this loss. Additionally, we have resources and opportunities for both students and staff to help
support individuals over the coming weeks.
The first week of school is a time of excitement, but it also serves as a reminder of the resilience
within our community. Together, we will navigate these challenges and emerge stronger, and in
time we will honour the memory of Mrs Veysey in some way at school.
I encourage you to reach out and contact me at school if you or your child/ren need support.
Thank you for your continued dedication to our school and each other.
Take Care
Mr. B

Calendar - upcoming dates



Wednesday 7th February - Foundation students - NO SCHOOL
Friday 9th February - CURRICULUM DAY - NO SCHOOL
Tuesday 13th February - National Apology Day Breakfast
Wednesday 14th February - Foundation students - NO SCHOOL
Thursday 15th February - Yrs 3-6 Swimming Carnival Mooroopna
Wednesday 21st February - Foundation students - NO SCHOOL
Wednesday 28th February - Foundation students - NO SCHOOL
Monday 26th February to Friday 1st March - SCHOLASTIC BOOK FAIR
Monday 26th February to Friday 15th March - SWIMMING LESSONS
Monday 11th March - LABOR DAY - NO SCHOOL
Friday 8th March - Parents Association AGM
Thursday 21st March - FETE
Monday 25th & Tuesday 26th March - Parent/Student/Teacher Interviews from 3:30 to 4:30pm
Thursday 28th March - Parent/Student/Teacher Interviews from 8:30am to 2:30pm
Friday 29th March - Good Friday - NO SCHOOL
Term 2 begins Monday 15th April 2024

SCHOOL COUNCIL ELECTIONS - Information for Parents
The Guthrie St Primary School Council are now calling for parent nominations. Nominations open
on Monday 12th February and will close on Monday 19th February. Nomination forms can be
collected from the school office



What is a school council and what does it do?
All Government schools in Victoria have a school council. They are legally constituted bodies that
are given powers to set the key directions of a school within centrally provided guidelines. In doing
this, a school council is able to directly influence the quality of education that the school provides
for its students.
Who is on the school council?
There are three possible categories of membership:
· A mandated elected Parent category. More than one third of the total members must be from this
category. Department of Education and Training (DET) employees can be Parent members at their
child’s school as long as they are not employed at the school.
· A mandated elected DET employee category. Members of this category may make up no more
than one third of the total membership of school council. The principal of the school is
automatically one of these members.
· An optional Community member category. Its members are appointed by a decision of the
council because of their special skills, interests or experiences. DET employees are not eligible to
be Community members.
The term of office for all members is two years. Half the members must retire each year, creating
vacancies for the annual school council elections.
Why is Parent membership so important?
Parents on school councils provide important viewpoints and have valuable skills that can help
shape the direction of the school. Those parents who become active on a school council find their
involvement satisfying in itself and may also find that their children feel a greater sense of
belonging.
How can you become involved?
The most obvious way is to vote in the elections, which are held in Term 1 each year. However,
ballots are only held if more people nominate as candidates than there are positions vacant. In
view of this, you might seriously consider
· standing for election as a member of the school council
· encouraging another person to stand for election.
Do I need special experience to be on school council?
No. What you do need is an interest in your child’s school and the desire to work in partnership
with others to help shape the school’s future. We need participants who will actively engage in
twice termly meetings and be prepared to assist in the work required to bring positive change.
What do you need to do to stand for election?
The principal will issue a notice and call for nominations following the commencement of Term 1
each year. All school council elections must be completed by the end of March.
If you decide to stand for election, you can arrange for someone to nominate you as a candidate or
you can nominate yourself in the Parent category.
DET employees whose child is enrolled in a school in which they are not employed are eligible to
nominate as parents for the school council where their child is enrolled.
Once the nomination form is completed, return it to the principal within the time stated on the
notice of election..
If there are more nominations received than there are vacancies on council, a ballot will be
conducted during the two weeks after the call for nominations has closed.
Remember
· Ask at the school/principal for help if you would like to stand for election and are not sure what
to do.

PARENTS ASSOCIATION AGM First Meeting Friday 8th March 2024



Nominations open for President, Vice-President, Secretary, Treasurer & General Committee
Members.
Please collect a form from the office and return by Thursday 7th March 2024.

2024 School Leaders
Congratulations to the following students who were presented with their badge at Assembly last
year.





Mobile Phone Reminder for 2024

A reminder that the Department of Education has in place a mobile phone ban that requires
students who bring mobiles phones to school to have them switched off and securely put away
during school hours.
The department is requiring all schools to ensure this ban is in place and enforced from the start
of the 2024 school year.
The ban applies equally to all government schools right across the state.
This helps ensure that school is a learning environment free from unnecessary distractions and
disruptions.
By ensuring mobile phones are kept away at recess and lunch times, students can interact with
each other face-to-face, without the distractions and social pressures that mobile phones can
cause.

I ask for the support of all our families, staff and students in continuing to support the
implementation of this policy in our school.

Any students who wish to bring a phone to school must hand their phone to the office before
school and then collect it after the final school bell. Phones will be securely stored away during the
day.
If you have any further questions please feel free to call the office.







https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.getactive.vic.gov.au%2Fvouchers%2F&data=05%7C01%7CSarah.Freer%40education.vic.gov.au%7Cf65078e808104583df7b08dbebb1c9da%7Cd96cb3371a8744cfb69b3cec334a4c1f%7C0%7C0%7C638362921061762982%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=mVFzUSMkXdBjuIMqR192Ul%2BgWgN04%2FZQdUwlDqnNaa0%3D&reserved=0








Guthrie St 2nd Hand Uniform Shop

If you would like any pre-loved Guthrie St uniforms please ring Ronika on 0458 281 833.



Guthrie St IRON ON TRANSFERS

Iron on transfers are now available from the School Office.
Red for Polo Shirts and Blue for windcheaters - $2.50 each

Guthrie Street Primary School
Please contact the office if you have any queries. You can also
follow us on Facebook and Instagram @guthriestreetps
Email: guthrie.streeet.ps.shepparton@education.vic.gov.au
Website: http://www.guthriestps.vic.edu.au
Location: 33-69 Guthrie Street, Shepparton VIC, Australia

Phone: (03) 58211944
Facebook: facebook.com/guthriestreetps
Twitter: @guthriestps
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